
Important Dates 

20th May—Seeds for 
Kids Day 

 
20th May—Year 1 

Visit to Kew Gar-
dens 

 
20th May—Year 6 

Visit to V and A 
Museum 

 
20th May—Mental 

Health Parent 
Workshop with 
Molly Gavestock 
at 2.15pm  

 
21st May—Digital 

Blue Festival 
Trip (Selected 
Children) 

 
22nd May—Year 5 

Architecture in 
Schools Work-
shop 

 
24th May—Year 6 

visit to Cricket 
Festival 

 
 

St Barnabas and St Philip’s Newsletter 
Summer 1—Week 5 

Our value this term is 
‘Trust. 

This week our value stars 
are: 

Reception – Lara 

Year 1 - Gaspard 

Year 2 - Adam 

Year 3 – Izabella  

Year 4 - Zianne 

Year 5– Hana 

Year 6 - Carter 

 

This week our attendance 
statistics are: 

Reception -  95% 

Year 1  - 96.7% 

Year 2 - 98% 

Year 3 -  93% 

Year 4 - 96% 

Year 5– 97.4% 

Year 6 - 98.1% 

The winning classes are: 

Year  6 

Each week, children who 
display exemplary learn-
ing behaviours are chosen 
as our stars of the week. 

This week our stars of the 
week are: 

 

Reception -  Jad 

Year 1 -  Maisie 

Year 2 - Joey 

Year 3 – Zoe 

Year 4 - Imogen 

Year 5– Valentin 

Year 6 - All of Year 6! 



  

 

 

 

 

Our Value for This Term Is: 



  

 

 

 

 



  

Walk To School Week 

We would ask you, if possible, to make arrangements so that 
your child/children can travel actively to school next week 

(20th May-24th May), helping our school reduce congestion and 
pollution around the school gates.  

Walking, wheeling, scooting and cycling all count!  

If you live far away from school and need to drive or take public 
transport, try parking the car or hopping off the bus/train ten 

minutes away and walking the rest of the journey.  



  

Football Success  

 Last weekend, 5 of our SBSP children took part in the West London  

Football Tournament , representing the Cubs of 48th Kensington.  

They played beautifully, with great spirits and sportsmanship. 

And they made us all proud by winning the tournament! 

Congratulations  



  

Speech and Language 



  

 

 

 

 

School Church Services  

We are delighted to be able to 
visit both St Barnabas and St 
Philip's each term. 
 
Our service dates for Summer 
Term 2 are: 
 
Thursday 13th June—St Philips  
 
Friday 19th July—St Barnabas 
(Leavers Service)  
 
 
 
 

We invite all parents/carers to 

join us for these services, but ask 

that you join us at the church.  

 

Staff are accompanying the chil-

dren on the walk and having 

parent's there can sometimes be 

a little distracting. 

 

All services begin at 9.30am and 

last approximately 45 minutes.  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term Key Dates : 

 

Monday 24th May—school closes for half term at 3.20/3.30pm 

Monday 3rd June—school reopens for Summer Term 2 

 

Advanced Dates:  

Monday 8th July—Sports Day (9.30am—12.00pm) 

Wednesday 10th July—Year 6 Production (6.00pm) 

Thursday 11th July—Year 6 Production (6.00pm) 

Thursday 11th July—Meet The Teacher Afternoon (children spend-
ing time with their teacher for next academic year)  

Friday 12th July—End of Year Reports  

Friday 19th July—Year 6 Leavers Service (9.30am at St Barnabas) 

Friday 19th July—End of School Year, School Closes at 1.30pm 

 

  

 

Date Reminders  



 
We are incredibly thankful to all the par-
ents/carers who regularly donate to our 
school community - whether it be through 
time, bringing in used uniform or books, or 
through monetary donations.  
 
We would like to bring to your attention 
several other ways in which you can donate 
to the school if you are able to: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazon Wish List : https://amzn.eu/
gs8jKyz 

Easy Fundraising: https://
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-
4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b 

Donations and School Support 
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Address: 
St Barnabas and St Philip's 
Church of England Primary 
School 
Pembroke Mews 
58 Earls Court Road 
Kensington 
London 
W8 6EJ 

Tel: 0207 937 9599 

Email: admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk 

Term Dates 
 
Please see the Term Date Section on our School Website for the 
full details of term dates. 
 

Please note that any holidays in term time cannot be authorised. 

As you may be aware, we are a voluntary aided Church of England Primary School with approxi-
mately 210 pupils.  We are devoted to providing our pupils with the best possible learning envi-
ronment based on decent morals and values, and we are proud to have served our community for 
over a century. 
 
As a Church of England School, we are required to contribute an annual maintenance fee to the 
London Diocese Board for School.  This fee allows the school to effectively benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme that provides 90% of the overall cost for approved capital projects including 
redevelopment of the existing facilities and major refurbishments. 
 
Over the years, our pupils have benefitted from a range of capital projects, including, a new bridge 
linking two blocks, a fully equipped school kitchen, music room, Computing suite, library, refur-
bished classrooms, new toilets, a new roof and skylights. 
 
I am sure you will appreciate, it is vital for our pupil’s education, that we provide them with the 
best facilities possible.  This can only be achieved through the kind generosity of parents, and 
though the fee per pupil is voluntary, we ask all parents to contribute £45 per pupil per academic 
year or such amount, as they are able, in order that our pupils continue to benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme. 
 
Unfortunately, any shortfall in the overall Governors maintenance fund will have to be taken from 
the school delegated budget that in turn will mean funds being diverted from other areas of the 
curriculum.   

Governors Fund 23-24 

Contributions can be made via the School Gateway : https://
login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login. 

or directly to the Governors fund account: 
METRO BANK. Sort code: 23-05-80  
Account number: 18996065 
 
We appreciate any contributions to this fund.  

tel:0207%20937%209599
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